
Parish Council News: 

The autumn meeting of the Council took place in Myddle Village Hall on Wednesday 30th. 

August when as usual there was a wide range of agenda items for Members to consider and 

action. However as has been pointed out in previous reports much of the Council work takes 

place outside of the planned meetings. 

This summer has been no exception and Councillors have been asked to review a range of 

Council policy documents including Standing Orders; Financial Regulations and Risk 

Management. The revised documents were approved and details can be found on the 

Councils web site. The Council were also asked by Shropshire Council to review the Parish 

element of the Shropshire Place Plan. This resulted in a request for some items to be 

removed as they had been actioned, whilst the following items  should be included – urgent 

work to improve the road safety at Myddle School; a 40mph buffer zone entering Myddle on 

the Baschurch Road and improved safety measures on a section of the A528. 

Items considered at the meeting included: 

Road Safety Measures:                                                                                                                                  

As always this featured highly with many complaints received from residents including the 

speed of traffic on Wem Road; Safety at Myddle School; access and exit at Hillcrest View on 

the A528 and large tractor units using The Hollow as a short cut.                                                 

A police representative had met Councillors to discuss the Wem Road problem and a covert 

speed check was carried out over a period of several days, which identified that the majority 

of the traffic was keeping to the limit of 40mph. Changing to a 30mph limit would be the 

responsibility of Shropshire Council and would involve a number of expensive measures. 

However the Council would consider a proposal to install more effective VAS units. It was 

agreed that the area Road Safety Officer should be invited to an urgent meeting to discuss 

the other issues. 

Affordable Housing Development:                                                                                                                 

Members agreed to relinquish the lase on land in Godings Lane used as a recreation ground, 

to allow a small housing development to take place and approved the appointment of Mr. 

Harfitt (Solicitor) to act on behalf of the Council. It was essential that there was agreement 

by Shropshire Council to lease back part of the land and re-site the play equipment at the 

same time and before any further development was undertaken. 

Harmer Hill Reservoir:                                                                                                                                     

Unlawful development continues at this site, including the storage of noxious materials, and 

has been continuing now for several years, in spite of an enforcement order being placed on 

the developer. The Council continues to press for action but the latest report from 

Shropshire Council said action was delayed because of a staff shortage. The Clerk has been 

asked to write to Shropshire Council’s Leader and C.E.O and seek urgent action with a copy 

being sent to Helen Morgan the local M.P. 



Correspondence Received:                                                                                                                               

Once again since the last meeting Members over fifty varying items had been sent to 

Members and where necessary these were considered in detail and responded to. 

Mid-Year Financial Statement:                                                                                                                             

The Clerk provided Members with an up to date statement which showed that the Council 

was in a healthy financial state. He pointed out that there was a considerable sum of 

Community Infrastructure Levy grant available for approved projects. Suggestions for new 

developments in the Parish are welcome. 

Full minutes of the meeting will be available on the Councils web site early in September. 


